
WICK TABERNACLE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH 

TABERNACLE TIMES October/November 2018. 
All Services at 10.30 am unless otherwise specified 

Sunday, 14th October MORNING WORSHIP:  Mrs Margaret White 

Flowers: Anne 

Porch Duty: Marge 

Sunday 21st October FAMILY SPOT SERVICE: Peter Belcher 

Flowers: Margaret S. 

Porch Duty: Margaret J. 

 

Sunday 28th October:  MORNING WORSHIP: Brian Smith 

Flowers: Gill 

Porch Duty: Anne 

 

Sunday 4th November:   FAMILY COMMUNION: led by Reverend James Jang 

Flowers; Pete Monks 

Porch Duty: Margaret S. 

 

11th November: Remembrance Sunday: Mrs Margaret White and Worship Group 

Flower: Megan 

Porch Duty: Elder 

 

18th November:  Family Spot: Christingle  

Flowers: Jadine Watts 

Porch Duty: June 

 

Cleaning:   

20th  October:     Anne and Gill  27th October:    Keepfitters  

 3rd  November: Margaret S   10th November:  Sue 

17th November:  John    24th November: Linda  

 
UNITED CHURCHES GUILD:  meet on 7th November: Speaker subject: Poppy Factory 

 

KEEP FIT AND ADULT TAP: each Thursday 

 

CHILDREN’S DANCING:   each Saturday 

 

We pray for our Church Friends:  

• Auntie Dolly 

• Eve and Harry 

• Anne and Malcolm 

• Mel and Megan 

• Jean’s family mourning their loss. 

• Margaret Jones’ Uncle in Warmley House 

• June 

 

BIBLE STUDY all being well this will be held at 26 Naishcombe Hill on 16th October and 20th 

November. 

 



CAMEO  Unfortunately, after very careful soul searching, we have decided to close CAMEO after 

Christmas.  The numbers have been decreasing and it is no longer a viable meeting.  A huge thank you to 

Gill, Tina and Fred for all their hard work. 

 

The next tea and cake afternoon will be on Thursday 1st November in the Village  

Hall.  The Pre School Children will entertain us at the December CAMEO. 

 

Breakfast Club:   14th October and 11th November. 

 

Our next events will be: 

Sunday, 18th November: Christingle 

 

 

Saturday, 24th November starting at 2.30: Our Christmas Sale will be opened 

by Father Christmas.  We need to make this a bumper effort because we need 

the money to pay for the extra glazing (perspex) to the schoolroom windows. 

 

 

 

15/16th December: Christmas Concert by Tabernacle Dancers starting at 6.00 pm entitled the 
Ordinary Ox.  We all know the story of the Nativity but you’ve never heard it like this before.  
Two little girls are awoken by their toys on Christmas Eve and watch as each toy explains what 
Christmas means to them.  There are clowns, ballerinas, a robot, a soldier and cowgirls.  But the 
only one who knows the real reason for Christmas is an ordinary ox.   
 

It is with great sadness we have to announce that Jean Jenkins passed away suddenly on Sunday,30th 

September.  We loved her spontaneous wit and her cheerfulness.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to 

her family.  We shall miss her so much.  Her funeral service takes place at Westerleigh Crematorium on 

Wednesday 31st October at 11.30 am 

 

Our Harvest Thanksgiving Service and lunch went well.  Thank you to Kay for her great help with 

transforming the sanctuary and to our team of ladies, who prepared, served the food and cleared away 

at the end of the afternoon.  Not forgetting James for his brain testing message and thought provoking 

reflection.   

 

  

 

 

One of the displays – which featured 

some knitted sunflowers made by 

Aunty Dolly (100) 
 


